From: Perelman School of Medicine <MED-LIST@LISTS.UPENN.EDU> on behalf of Office
of the EVP/Dean <evpdean@UPENN.EDU>

Sent: Wednesday, April 17, 2024 8:35 AM
To: MED-LIST@LISTS.UPENN.EDU
Subject: Appointment of Michael Ostap, PhD, as interim Senior Vice Dean and Chief Scientific

Officer for the Perelman School of Medicine

. s

%S Penn Medicine

Perelman School of Medicine
University of Pennsylvania Health System

Dear Colleagues,

For four months now, | have proudly served as interim Dean for the Perelman School of Medicine. Several roles have
been filled to complement our strong leadership team, and | am very pleased to announce today a key position for our
scientific community: the appointment of Michael Ostap, PhD, as interim Senior Vice Dean and Chief Scientific Officer
[CSO] for the Perelman School of Medicine at the University of Pennsylvania, effective May 1.

Having served as CSO for nearly nine years myself, | have every confidence that Dr. Ostap will continue the successful
leadership of our research enterprise, sustaining a momentum of which | am incredibly proud. Dr. Ostap is a trusted and
valued colleague who has contributed to Penn for nearly three decades. A renowned scientist, he has admirably served
as Director of the Pennsylvania Muscle Institute for more than 14 years. He is also a dedicated mentor and educator. He
is the founding director of an NIH T32-based training program in “Muscle Biology and Muscle Disease,” which is in its
18" year. Furthermore, Dr. Ostap is deeply committed to fostering a more inclusive scientific environment, and his
efforts include co-chairing the PSOM Portrait Review Committee, which has made significant enhancements to visual
representation and recognition. More on his work and accomplishments follow below.

Please join me in thanking Dr. Ostap for taking on this important and impactful role.
| would also like to take this opportunity to thank the advisory committee for their thoughtful consideration of and
recommendation for the CSO role during this transition period. The interim role will be in place at least until such time

that a permanent dean is named. More information on that search will be forthcoming.

Thank you,
Jon

Jonathan Epstein, MD
Interim EVP | Dean



Dr. Ostap received his B.S. in Chemistry from lllinois State University and his PhD in
Biochemistry from the University of Minnesota where he used magnetic resonance
spectroscopy to study muscle function. He was a Damon Runyon-Walter Winchell Post-
Doctoral Fellow at the Johns Hopkins School of Medicine where his research focused on
characterizing proteins that control cell shape and migration.

Dr. Ostap was recruited to Penn in 1997 as an Assistant Professor of Physiology and is
currently Professor of Physiology. He is a founding member of the NSF-supported Center
for Engineering Mechanobiology. His NIH- and NSF-funded laboratory investigates the
mechanisms of cell motility and intracellular transport and the proteins responsible for
powering cardiac muscle contraction. He is particularly interested in protein mutations responsible for inherited
cardiomyopathies.

An honorary fellow of AAAS, Dr. Ostap is the recipient of a MERIT award from the NIH, and he received an Established
Investigator Award from the American Heart Association. He has chaired and organized international meetings,
including the Gordon Research Conference and the Biophysical Society Annual meeting. He has also served the scientific
community by chairing an NIH study section and serving on numerous editorial boards, including as Associate Editor of
the Biophysical Journal.

Dr. Ostap is the founding director of an NIH T32-based training program in “Muscle Biology and Muscle Disease,” which
is in its 18™ year. He is active in Biomedical Graduate Studies as member of the Biochemistry and Biophysics and Cell
and Molecular Biology Graduate groups. His PhD students have gone on to positions in academics and industry. For his
efforts in education, he received PSOM’s “Deans Award for Graduate Training.”

Lastly, Dr. Ostap has served as Director of the Pennsylvania Muscle Institute for more than 14 years. The PMI was
established 50-years ago and is currently an internationally renowned center for muscle and motility research supported
by PSOM and the NIH.



